Possible repair-recycle session at Black Isle Men's Shed
From: Steve Bramwell <steve.bramwell2@hotmail.com>
Date: Wed, Mar 20, 2019 at 2:09 PM
Subject: Black Isle Men’s Shed
To: julian.paren@gmail.com <julian.paren@gmail.com>
Cc: bimsall@googlegroups.com <bimsall@googlegroups.com>


Hi Julian

Thanks for approaching BIMS about what sounds on the face of it like an interesting proposition. 

It’s a great idea to recycle rather than replace however we would need to have a clearer idea what sort of work is anticipated at these sessions. We have limited electrical expertise (one previously practicing skilled electrical engineer) and don’t carry insurance for this type of work nor can we guarantee the work, so effectively we can’t help with electrics which I suspect is what is mostly required? 

Things of a mechanical nature are different- we can fix tools and wooden articles but not sure what the demand for this would be. 

As we pay significant rental to the Scouts for our use of the hall on an hourly basis outwith normal opening hours, we would need to cover these costs plus an additional donation from the “ customer” for each job as this is our main source of funding to ensure we can continue to function as a Shed. 

We are also hoping to be present at Saturday markets to sell some of the items we make out of wood and I am not at all sure I could persuade folk to give up their others Saturdays to man another session in the Shed. 

Perhaps when we are more established and have more skilled members to call on we could reconsider but for now the above considerations make me feel we are not yet in a position to take on this initiative. 

We have a committee meeting on the 26th and will discus the proposal further and get back to you with our decision. 

Kind Regards

Steve Bramwell

Chair of BIMS

From: Peter Moffatt <mail@pmoffatt.net>

To: Julian Paren <julian.paren@gmail.com>

Sent: 20/03/2019 20:07:03

Subject: Re: Black Isle Men’s Shed



Julian,

 

A slightly disappointing response perhaps, but I wonder if he is thinking we are expecting more of shed members than we are.  Obviously it would only work with a proportion of their members participating, but it would be worth pointing that we would also contribute a fair amount of manpower and expertise to the event.

 

On the financial aspect, we would obviously expect costs of materials to be met by the 'customers', with donations in addition, and I imagine TBI could provide a degree of financial cover if needed.  I wonder to what extent we would need to think about insurance and liability issues (not too much, I would hope); and whether we could find any Transition or other groups who have run such an event and could give us the benefit of their experience?  And is there any way we could get an idea in advance of the kind of things people might want to get done?  I suspect an appeal in the newsletter, for example, would get little response, but I could be wrong.

 

Thank you for pursuing this.

Peter.

